Begin forwarded message:

From: Billy Hughes <nwaccprof65@gmail.com>

Date: April 12, 2012 8:05:02 AM CDT

To: "gilbert.baker@senate.ar.gov" < gilbert.baker@senate.ar.gov>, "avclemmer@sbcglobal.net"

<a href="mailto: avclemmer@sbcglobal.net, "joyce.elliott@senate.ar.gov" <joyce.elliott@senate.ar.gov>,

"jimmy.jeffress@senate.ar.gov" <jimmy.jeffress@senate.ar.gov>, "gene.jeffress@senate.ar.gov"

<gene.jeffress@senate.ar.gov>, "eddie.cheatham@arkansashouse.org"

<eddie.cheatham@arkansashouse.org>, "les.carnine@arkansashouse.org"

<les.carnine@arkansashouse.org>, "kim.hendren@senate.ar,gov"

< kim.hendren@senate.ar.gov >, "bruce.holland@senate.ar.gov" < bruce.holland@senate.ar.gov >,

"johnny.key@senate.ar.gov" < johnny.key@senate.ar.gov>, "redale70@yahoo.com"

<redale70@yahoo.com>, "tiffany.rogers@arkansashouse.org"

<tiffany.rogers@arkansashouse.org>, "jword@aaasea.org" <jword@aaasea.org>,

"sue.madison@senate.ar.gov" < sue.madison@senate.ar.gov>,

"johnnie.roebuck@arkansashouse.org" < johnnie.roebuck@arkansashouse.org >

Cc: "eblad@arkansasonline.com" <eblad@arkansasonline.com>,

"bsimmons@arkansasonline.com" <bsimmons@arkansasonline.com>,

"mwickline@arkansasonline.com" <mwickline@arkansasonline.com>, "ademillo@ap.org"

<ademillo@ap.org>, "rmoritz@arkansasnews.com" <rmoritz@arkansasnews.com>,

"ilyon@arkansasnews.com" <ilyon@arkansasnews.com>

Subject: Higher Education Meeting today

As information for today's meeting:

Please help us!

During the past two years, the faculty and staff of Northwest Arkansas Community College have been told two things: 1. The state legislature isn't providing enough money for our college; 2. There isn't enough money for raises for our faculty and staff. They said that again last month when our students were told their tuition would increase.

We opened our newspaper recently — the Benton County Daily Record — to learn that our adminstration at Northwest Arkansas Community College has given nearly \$100,000 in secret raises to SIX people. Specifically:

- * Steve Gates, our Senior Vice President, received a raise from \$119,000 to \$137,000.
- * Wendi Cadle, our human resources director, received a raise from \$65,000 to \$83,000.
- *Jim Hall, our government affair director, received a raise from \$69,000 to \$87,000 (I'm told we are the only 2-year college in Arkansas to have a person represent us in Little Rock).
- * Meredeth Brunen, our executive director of development, received a raise from \$64,000 to \$80,000.

- * Marty Parsons, another senior vice president, received a raise from \$116,000 to \$129,000.
- * Miranda Smith, the secretary to President Rebecca Danks-Paneitz, received a raise from \$44,000 to \$54,000.

The last one is perhaps the most insulting to NWACC faculty because the president's secretary makes more money that 80% of the college's faculty. Think about that!!!

While the college's leadership offered many explainations in the newspaper article, and will likely do the same with you if you ask them, know that the above is truthful and factual and that NWACC isn't obviously hurting for money if we are able to give six people nearly \$100k in raises.

I'm am writing for your help. The word around here is that nothing will ever get done around here and these sorts of unfair and unjust raises will continue.

If you think this isn't your problem, please consider if this was happening at your college in your district. Please consider that your wife or husband is constantly overlooked for raises so their bosses (and their secretaries) continue to get large bonuses at taxpayers' expense. It isn't fair, and you shouldn't be lied to about financial problems here.

Thank you for your time.

Concerned Faculty

P.S. Just this week, upon announcing her retirement, Dr. Paneitz was given a raise over \$10,000. And the madness continues.